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31 January 2024

The Resident
Concord 2137

Dear Resident,

Majors Bay Reserve Boardwalk Proposal – Feedback now open

As part of our Open Space and Recreation Strategy, and our commitment to improving 
outdoor spaces, we are proposing to construct a boardwalk and viewing deck at Majors Bay 
Reserve, Concord. This $700,000 project is proudly funded by the NSW Government in 
association with the City of Canada Bay.

In September 2022, following consultation with the community, Council adopted the Majors 
Bay Reserve Recreation Precinct Masterplan. A feature of the adopted Masterplan is a 
proposed boardwalk link from Majors Bay Reserve to Shadrack Shaw Reserve. Council now 
has funding available to deliver Stage One of this boardwalk link.

Located adjacent to Majors Bay Reserve, Stage One of the proposed boardwalk will function 
as a standalone viewing deck structure with the potential to be extended and added to in the 
future. The viewing deck will provide a boardwalk experience through the existing mangrove 
area and enhance the connections between the park and Majors Bay. 

The boardwalk proposal features seating and interpretive signage and is available for your 
review overleaf. Further information on the project can be found online at bit.ly/mbrboardwalk 

As part of this project, Council will be removing the existing nearby viewing platforms at the 
end of Edwin Street and Northcote Street as both have reached the end of their serviceable 
lives. These structures will be removed to allow mangroves to revegetate the areas.

We invite your ideas and feedback on this proposal before submissions close on Sunday 3 
March 2024. You can provide your feedback in the following ways:

• Online at bit.ly/mbrboardwalk 
• Email: council@canadabay.nsw.gov.au (Subject: Majors Bay Boardwalk)
• Phone: Open Space Planning on 9911 6336
• Mail: Locked Bag 1470, Drummoyne NSW 1470
• In-person: Council officers will be at Majors Bay Reserve on Tuesday, 13 

February from 4-6.30pm

Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact Senior Landscape 
Architect, Nick Brown, on 9911 6336.

Kind regards,

Mayor Michael Megna
City of Canada Bay
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